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WHAT’S ON? 
2 Nov Coffee & Chat – 10.30am, Marsh Barn, Hollesley, names to Jenny 410198 
4 Nov Bawdsey History Afternoon – 2.00pm, the Hall (postponed from 07.10.23) 
5 Nov Christmas Craft Fair – 11.00am-3.00pm, Bromeswell Village Hall 
7 Nov Mobile Library – 2.30-2.40pm, opp Red House Lane 
10 Nov Spring Bulb Planting – 2.00pm, St Mary’s Churchyard 
12 Nov Act of Remembrance – 9.30am, War Memorial 
14 Nov Craft Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
18 Nov Bawdsey Market – 2.00-4.00pm, the Hall 
25 Nov Saturday Natter – 10.00am-12.00pm, the Hall 
25 Nov Christmas Market – 10.00am-12.00pm, Sutton Memorial Hall 
28 Nov Craft Group – 7.30pm, the Hall 
30 Nov Parish Council Meeting, 7.00pm, the Hall 
5 Dec Craft Group Christmas Coffee Morning – 10.00am-12.00pm, the Hall 
Boathouse Café open Friday-Sunday 11.00am-5.00pm 
Poppy’s Café Rock Barracks – Monday-Thursday 9.15am-2.00pm 
Thrift Shop Rock Barracks – 9.00am-4.00pm (close noon on Fridays) 
Marsh Farm Café RSPB Reserve Hollesley open 10.00am-2.00pm daily 
Mobile Post Office Every Thursday, 1.15-3.15pm, Alderton Village Hall  
Yoga with Ellie Tuesday, 9.00-10.00am, Village Hall, contact Rawdon 411459 
Chair-based Exercise Class Tuesday 10.30am, Village Hall, ring Jane 411373 
Bawdsey/Alderton Emergency Planning – Coordinator Tony Street 07764198759 
Police www.suffolkpolice.uk, email woodbridge.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk, tel: 101 
 

 The next edition of the Bulletin will be a double edition covering 
December & January.  Copy required by 23 November please  

 
COFFEE & CHAT 

The next meet up is on Thursday 2 November at Marsh Barn Cafe next to the 
RSPB site at Hollesley Colony, IP12 3JW at the usual time of 10.30am. As well as 
the cafe, there is a farm shop and a new clothes outlet. Any queries, call Jenny 
on 410198. 

 
MACMILLAN COFFEE MORNING 

Anne-Marie thanks everyone who came to the Coffee Morning on 7 October, and all 
the helpers too.  An amazing £630 was raised for this very worthy charity. 

 
Please email louiselennard127@btinternet.com if you would like a Bulletin emailed to you.  

Email addresses will never be shared with third parties. 
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REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY 12 NOVEMBER  

There will be a short Act of Remembrance around the War Memorial at 
9:30am. 

 

BAWDSEY HISTORY TALK 
This talk was postponed from last month owing to illness. Jenny Webb will now 
give her third illustrated talk on Bawdsey on Saturday 4 November at 2.00pm in 
the Village Hall. This latest talk will cover the Legacy of the Quilters and Bawdsey 
at War. The first half will show how the village was shaped by three generations 
of Quilters over the course of 75 years. The second half covers Bawdsey in the 
two world wars especially the development of Radar at Bawdsey Manor, and the 
Cold War. All welcome. Teas will be served with voluntary contributions. 

 

Saturday Natter 
25 November ~ 10.00am-12.00pm in the Village Hall 

Coffee, cake and company 
All most welcome 

 

BAWDSEY RADAR MUSEUM TRANSMITTER BLOCK 
The museum may be closed for the winter but we’ll still be out and about and 
looking after the building - starting on the list of winter jobs!  If you’d like to get 
involved as a volunteer do please get in touch. Volunteering here at Bawdsey 
Radar looks like meeting visitors, keeping the building in tip-top condition, doing 
research, getting involved in a wide range of projects and running social media 
accounts. For more information drop us an email info@bawdseyradar.org.uk 
Christmas is coming and we’ll be at the Bawdsey Christmas Market on 9 
December so please do come and say hello and maybe buy some unique 
Christmas cards? 

 
Spring in the Churchyard! Friday 10 November 

We will have 500 narcissus bulbs to plant in the Churchyard:  bring your trowels at 
2.00pm, everyone welcome.  
With our thanks to Councillor James Mallinder for his East Suffolk Blooms bulb 
planting scheme. 
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ST MARY’S CHURCH NEWS 
Sunday 12 November – No Service but Act of Remembrance, War Memorial, 9.30am 
Sunday 26 November – 11.00am Morning Praise 

 

KEEP CALM AND JOIN OUR CHOIR - Pop ~ Broadway ~ Folk ~ Rock ~ Choral 
Do you love to sing? Fancy a new hobby? 

Like to socialise and have fun?  A bit of time for you? 
Come along to Love to Sing Choir – Free taster session 

Open Evening – Thursday 16 November, 7.30pm 
The Octagon Hall, Woodbridge Methodist Church, St John’s Street 

Free parking close by 
love2singchoir@gmail.com                                      www.lovetosing.onesuffolk.net 

 
BONFIRES – SIMPLE STEPS TO REDUCE IMPACT OR AVOID ALTOGETHER 

• Compost garden waste or use an alternative disposal service for green waste. 

• DO NOT burn any oily rags, rubber, plastics, damp garden waste or other 
materials that would create heavy smoke or toxic fumes. 

• Never light a bonfire when your neighbours have washing drying, or are out 
enjoying their gardens or have windows open. 

• Advise your nearest neighbours before you light a bonfire so they can be 
prepared for any minor inconvenience that may arise. 

• Choose the time of day and weather conditions that will cause the least 
inconvenience to neighbours. 

• Never leave your fire to smoulder for long periods and do not allow a bonfire to 
continue burning beyond dusk. 

• Burn material quickly in small quantities in a hot fire so the minimum smoke is 
created. Choose your bonfire site carefully, away from trees, fences and windows. 

• Beware of attempting bonfires on windy days as it can so easily get out of control. 

• Have a hose-pipe and buckets of water handy just in case. 

• Never leave a fire unattended. 
 

BAWDSEY HISTORY AFTERNOON - SATURDAY 7 OCTOBER 2.30PM 
Jenny Webb will give an illustrated talk on Bawdsey on Saturday 7 October at 
2.30pm in the Village Hall. This third talk will cover the Legacy of the Quilters and 
Bawdsey at War. The first half will show how the village was shaped by three 
generations of Quilters over the course of 75 years. The second half covers 
Bawdsey in the two world wars especially the development of Radar at Bawdsey 
Manor, and the Cold War. All welcome. Teas will be served with voluntary 
contributions. 

THE PENINSULA PRACTICE  
01394 411641, www.thepeninsulapractice.co.uk, facebook.com/ThePeninsulaPracticeGPSurgery 

DAY ALDERTON ORFORD ALDEBURGH 
Monday 8.00am-2.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Tuesday 8.00am-6.30pm  8.00am-6.30pm 
Wednesday 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Thursday 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm 8.00am-6.30pm 
Friday 8.00am-6.30pm 8.00am-1.00pm 8.00am-6.30pm 

Surgery Closures - Thursday 9 November from 1.00pm.  Alderton surgery will be 
open to book appointments, and the dispensary open for collections.  
Aldeburgh/Orford surgeries will be closed.  Wednesday 6 December from 1.00pm.  
Aldeburgh surgery will be open to book appointments.  Alderton/Orford surgeries 
will be closed.  All calls will be redirected to 111. 

We offer an increasingly wide range of NHS services to our patients: 

• Memory checks (if worried about 
dementia) 

• Menopause management 

• Paramedic appointments 

• Same day physiotherapy for acute 
musculoskeletal symptoms 

• Ultrasound (by referral) 

• Single skin lesion clinic 

• Mental health & wellbeing support 

• Insomnia support – SleepStation (a 
bespoke programme) 

• Travel health 

• Social prescriber – support for non-
clinical health and wellbeing needs 

• Compassionate Companion service 
– to support end of life choices & 
care 

• Full contraception services & sexual 
health 

Also available at our practice are non-NHS services (charged): 

• Chiropody – foot care appointments 
& home visits 

• Ear care wax removal (see website) 

Goodbye and Thank You to Dr Scott - On behalf of all the staff and thousands of 
patients who have benefited from the care, kindness and expertise of Dr John Scott, 
we would like to thank him and wish him the very best as he steps down from his 
GP position with Peninsula Practice in December. 
Contact Details - Have you given us your current mobile number? This allows you 
to get information directly and quickly from us.  We can send you appointment 
reminders, results, and information via your phone if you share your up-to-date 
mobile number (you can opt out of these if you wish).  
To check if we have your current number and to update, go to your account at 
https://systmonline.tpp-uk.com/ or call the surgery after 11.00am. 
 


